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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 25th January 2011, there were present: 

Councillor

Mrs S Merrikin (Mayor)




Mr R Phelps (Deputy Mayor)




Mrs C Allaway-Martin




Mr  D Atherley




Mr  R Drury




Mr  C Elsmore




Mr  C Howell




Mrs H Lusty





Mrs J Morgan

Also present:




WPC Julie Evans


PUBLIC FORUM

Members of the Angel Farm Action Committee presented a summary of their views in opposition to the proposed development of the site by Bloor Homes.  A copy of the summary was handed in to the Council.

The Public Forum closed at 7.10pm.

199.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Kay, Weston and District Councillor Bensted.. Also from Insp. Boyles .  The Council accepted the apologies given.

200.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Howell declared a personal interest in Item 209.  Councillors Merrikin, Lusty and Allaway-Martin declared personal interests in Item 204.

201.
MINUTES OF RECENT  MEETINGS

It was proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 14th December 2010 be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:  Cllr Elsmore



Seconded:  Cllr Howell


The proposal was accepted unanimously.


It was the proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 11th January 2011 be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:  Cllr Atherley



Seconded:  Cllr Phelps


The proposal was accepted unanimously.

202.
MATTERS ARISING

The Clerk said that a presentation would be held at the Main Place on 19th February preceded by an exhibition at the Council Offices during the week before to consult with the parish about the Coleford Emergency Plan .

A response had been received from the Great Western Ambulance Service setting out reasons for delays in dealing with patients on trolleys.

A response had also been received from the Fire Service with regard to the loss of trench collapse equipment.  Cllr. Allaway-Martin agreed to take the matter up with the GCC Community Safety Committee.

Stage Coach had responded to say they had had problems with additional buses drafted into the Coleford area.  Some had proved to be unreliable and had needed to be modified in order to cope with the steeper gradients in the area.

Coleford Pub Watch has written to the District Council calling for the District to continue to fund CCTV in Coleford.

203.
POLICE REPORT

WPC Evans confirmed that she would be remaining in her current post which was news that the Council was delighted to receive.

Apart from some minor youth disturbances, WPC Evans said there had been little to report during the month.  CCTV had proved useful in recording a traffic accident at the Clock Tower.
Cllr Lusty said there had been a considerable increase in noise from local pubs at night recently.  WPC Evans said she would investigate,

Cllr Drury expressed concerns that the closure of the Youth Centre would lead to an increase in disturbances from young people.

The Clerk said she was concerned that Police involvement with schools had been cut back.  WPC Evans said she continued to be involved with school visits while PCSOs carried out their duties on the beat. 
204.
PLANNING APPLICATION – ANGEL FARM
Members agreed that their original comments on this application should stand and supported the comments of the Planning Inspector. They agreed to incorporate the objections raised by the Action Committee.  Members discussed the District Council’s proposals for dealing with additional sewerage and agreed to refer this matter to the Planning Committee to take up with the District Council.  

205.
FAMILY FUN DAY
It was agreed this event should go ahead and to be referred to the Amenities Committee to set a date.

206.
COPLEY DRIVE

After discussion it was proposed in principle that the Council should offer for sale the right of access across the green space at Copley Drive, subject to receiving a professional valuation and re-imbursement of any Council fees.


Proposed:  Cllr Elsmore



Seconded:
Cllr Allaway-Martin

On being put to the vote, the proposal was carried with 8 votes in favour and 1 abstention.

207.
ADOPTION OF TELEPHONE BOX AT WHITECLIFFE

After discussion it was agreed that the Clerk should write to BT to ask for information about the usage over the past 2 years and to ensure that the box would be put in good order prior to any transfer before making a decision.

208.
2011 CENSUS

Members noted the information received regarding the 2011 Census to be held on 27 March and agreed to help with publicity by releasing a Press Notice highlighting the historic importance of the Census and the confidentiality of the information.

209.
ROBERT FOSTER MUSHET BICENTENARY

Members noted the plans to celebrate the anniversary of the birth of Robert Mushet in April and agreed to offer support.

210.
AMENITIES COMMITTEE

Members noted and agreed the recommendations made by the Amenities Committee at the meeting held on 18th January 2011.

211.
PLANNING COMMITTEE

Members noted the decisions taken by the Planning Committee at the meetings held on 14th December 2010 and 11th January 2011.

212.
REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

The Mayor reported that she had attended a meeting with the District Council to discuss various plans for Coleford including Welsh Water’s sewerage plans, the District Council’s development plans for Launceston House and possible redevelopment proposals for Pyart Court and The Marshes.
It was agreed that the Clerk should write to the District Council for details of pre-application for Launceston House and to the landowner of Pyart Court to clarify the current position.

Cllr Phelps said he had attended the well supported HOOF Rally in the Forest on 3rd January.

Cllr Howell said he had attended a drop-in session on 12th January at which proposals to save the library service at total of £2.8m had been discussed.  On 19th January he had attended a Gloucestershire Market Towns Forum at Churchdown.

Cllr Atherley said he had also attended the HOOF Rally on 3rd January.  On 22nd January he had attended a Burns Night fundraising night in aid of the Hospice.

Cllr Elsmore said he had attended a meeting with the FoDDC & Coleford Partnership to discuss sewerage proposals for Coleford.  The next stage is for the proposals to be costed and presented to the next meeting in 3 months’ time.

Cllr Drury had also attended the HOOF Rally on 3rd January.  He said plans were being made to link the Warren James Group with the Festival of Words and Family Fun Day.   Cllr Drury said that there would be a Youth Consultation meeting on 26th January and he would attend on behalf of the Council.

The Clerk reported on the town clerks meeting with the District Council at which the proposed cuts for the next two years were discussed. The proposals still had to be agreed by the members. Copies of the proposals were available for all Councillors.  

213.  REPORTS FROM DISRICT COUNCILLORS

Cllr Allaway-Martin said she had attended County Council Community Safety Scrutiny and Corporate Scrutiny meetings at which core strategies were discussed..  She had also attended a meeting to discuss the Fire Service PFI.
214.
CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted the items of correspondence received during January 2011. 

215.
PAYMENTS
The payments due during the month of January 2011 were noted and agreed.

216.
PETTY CASH PAYMENTS

The petty cash payments made during January 2011 were noted an agreed.

217.
MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES

The monthly budget figures for January 2011 were noted and agreed.

218.
BANK RECEIPTS
The bank receipts for December 2010 were noted.

219.
BANK RECONCILLIATION

The bank reconciliation for December 2010 was noted.

The meeting closed at 9.00pm
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